Notice of Development of Rulemaking
FISH AND WILDLIFE CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Vessel Registration and Boating Safety
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

68D-24.018
St. Johns River Boating Restricted Areas

PURPOSE AND EFFECT: The purpose and effect of this rule development notice is to address needed changes to the boating restricted areas created by this rule. Additionally, the purpose is to address possible rule changes governing vessel speeds on the St. Johns River in Lake, Seminole and Volusia counties, where necessary, to manage this waterway and promote its use for safe boating. Staff has identified several needed changes, to include, but not limited to: repealing regulations in the tributaries of South Moon and Jungle Den Canals; making minor changes to the footprints of the State Road 40 (Astor) Bridge, State Road 44 (Whitehair) Bridge and Lake Monroe boating restricted areas; modifying other areas to match historical boundaries established by regulatory markers; clarifying and modifying the geographic descriptions; updating the rule maps; and removing the authority for Lake, Seminole and Volusia counties to mark the state-adopted year-round boating safety zones.

SUBJECT AREA TO BE ADDRESSED: Vessel speed zones and regulatory markers in the St. Johns River in Lake, Seminole and Volusia Counties.

RULEMAKING AUTHORITY: 327.04, 327.46 FS.
LAW IMPLEMENTED: 327.33(3), 327.46 FS.
A RULE DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOP WILL BE HELD AT THE DATE, TIME AND PLACE SHOWN BELOW:

DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, October 15, 2013, 6:30 p.m.

PLACE: City of Deland Commission Chambers, 120 South Florida Avenue, Deland, Florida 32720

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 5 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: ADA Coordinator at (850)488-6411 If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT AND A COPY OF THE PRELIMINARY DRAFT IS: Major Richard Moore, Boating and Waterways Section, Division of Law Enforcement, 620 South Meridian Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1600, (850)488-5600, Waterway.Management@MyFWC.com

THE PRELIMINARY TEXT OF THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT IS NOT AVAILABLE.
